A meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Williamsport was held at 7:30PM February 2™,
2018 at the Town Hall with the following officer present — Dave Banta, President also in
attendance William Lucas — Clerk Treasurer, Kevin Strickler, Shawn Briles, Mark Hutson,
Layna Cottingham and Theron Arms.

Minutes of the last meeting: no action taken.
Kevin Strickler said Old 28 Water lines are complete. This is a 6” line to replace the old 2”

line.

Kevin Strickler said he met with Eric Smith of HWC about funding for utility work. Kevin
will work with Eric to see what the Town can do to start some projects.

Dave Banta had a proposal to study rates from Therber Brock & Associates for the Water,
Sewer and StormWater Utilities.

Kevin Strickler said that Theron Arms is interested in joining the Fire Department.

Layna Cottingham is with Purdue Extension. She spoke about a garden project. A Better Way
Food Co-Op would get the produce from the garden. They asked about the Town Lot on
Monroe St. They had spoken to the owner of the lot by the Town Lot and they are not
interested in it since they need to work on their building wall.

Kevin Strickler spoke about an electric job to be done by the Town Department.

IMPA is going to do a job for the Town but not scheduled.

The Town is also working on tree trimming around power lines.

Kevin Strickler is planning 2018-2019 Crossing Grant plan for streets.

Kevin Strickler is also planning to install the railroad ties at the fall park area.

With no further business to come before the Council the meeting was adjourned.
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